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3/9/20 Board Meeting

President LouEllen Wilson called the meeting to order at 5:02.  Present:  Craig Baresel, Pat Gordon, Sally Johnson, Meryl Schaffer, Heather Stout, Lindsay Yates.  Candy Cohen called in remotely, Linda Cotherman absent, Cori Palmere excused absence. A quorum was established.  Guests in attendance: David Cohen, Joe & Terri Vaughn. 
The February minutes were approved. 
Member Comments:  Meryl Schaffer gave a brief update on the water utility issue affecting the 7 remaining property owners not hooked up to Bocilla Utilities.
An amendment in 2015 rendered by the PSC required that all still unconnected had 5 years to connect to BUI.  However, the property owners were required to be noticed of same and were not.  The issue is still unresolved.
President’s Report: Deputy Prummell asked that we consider hiring extra

Security ($800) for the upcoming spring break. The Board did not consider
It necessary for this time period.  The Light of Day concert scheduled for March

23 has been cancelled; but has been rescheduled for April 7.  IFC has scheduled

Good Friday and Easter services for April 10 & April 12.  The Resort has requested the loan of 11 of our tables for March 11.
Treasurer’s Report:  Report accepted as presented.  Street Dance signed up 18 new members; revenue of $270; but did result in a loss of $660. Membership total is at 194.
Committee Reports: 
a. Info Central/Sally – Bill Truex meeting has been rescheduled for April 6 at 10 a.m.
b. Social/            – Some new activities have been suggested: Beach Party date TBD/ Heather; Memorial Day, Pumpkin Patch date TBD/Cori; YaRRd Sale/ Lou Ellen. 
c. Island Watch/Linda – Lindsay reported that at the last R & B meeting (2/19), the specs were altered to reflect that the roads bid is changing from “building up” (requiring more material) to “maintenance”. The corrected bid then can be put out for rebid of the Road Maintenance Contract .
d. Barrier Island Fire Advisory Board /Candy – A question was raised as to why the relocation off island of the gopher tortoises that were on the new fire station site.  Candy will contact the Project Manager on the project for an answer.
e. Utility Update/Craig  - Last meeting was 2/18.  No official discussion regarding sewer for the Island. Current mainland projects are running behind 
f. Administration/Lindsay –No Report
g. Security/Dave – No Report.
h. Scholarship/Heather – No Report

i. Welcome & Membership/Cori – New home/lot sales 12/16/19 – 2/22/20 was submitted (7).
j. Beautification/Pat – Island Clean-up 11/7
k. Communication – Heather, Meryl, and LouEllen comprise the team for now.
Old Business: 
a. A motion was made to support the Band in the Sand  ( a non-PIE event ) this year.  Motion was tabled. 
b. After discussion, the “Bounty for Removal of Australian Pines” project was deemed too cost prohibitive for PIE to undertake at this time.

New Business:  None
Meeting adjourned 6:10 p.m.







Respectfully,







Pat Gordon

